



Aim High, Fly High

Robins Lane Primary School Newsletter

3rd October 2025

Headteacher's Notes

Dear Parents and Carers,

Time certainly flies when we are busy and our weeks are packed with learning. This is week five of our autumn term and October has officially begun. The weather can be tricky so please ensure that your child brings a coat to school. If you are anything like me, you will have spare coats that your children have outgrown, lurking in your cupboards – if this is the case, please feel free to donate to school where we can match your kind donations to families in need.

A huge congratulations to our Year 4 football team who represented the school brilliantly at Ruskin Drive on Tuesday. Competing against thirteen different schools from the local area, they achieved a fantastic 3rd place overall, winning five games and losing just one. The children demonstrated outstanding commitment, determination and teamwork throughout the tournament, making us all incredibly proud. Well done, Year 4! Thank you to Mr Lownsbrough for organising the event and to Mrs Topping and Mrs Weeks for keeping our squad safe and happy at the tournament. Check out our Facebook page for the tournament photographs.

On Wednesday, we were delighted to welcome families to our second round of Early Years Open Days. Thank you to the lovely families who took time to visit, explore our learning spaces, and meet our team. We hope they enjoyed seeing the exciting learning opportunities which Robins Lane offers. We have more events planned and will ensure we give plenty of notice to attend. Thank you again to Mrs McKeon for organising the visits which are a wonderful opportunity to showcase our unique community school.

As I predicted, our roofers have been hard at work and Year 6 are safely 're-installed' back in their classroom. Thank you to Mr Cox, the Year 6 team and the children for managing their temporary accommodation without fuss. They are definitely glad to be home! The final phase of our roofing project will be completed over the half term break – it's been a huge job but we are already feeling the benefit in classrooms.

Next Friday, we will all be accessorising with yellow. YoungMinds are a leading UK charity fighting for a world where no young person feels alone with their mental health. They provide young people with the tools to look after their mental health. The charity works to empower adults to be the best support they can be to the young people in their lives. And they give young people the space and confidence to get their voices heard and change the world we live in. Every World Mental Health Day (10 October) thousands of schools, workplaces and communities across the UK wear yellow, fundraise and show young people they're not alone – Robins Lane looks forward to recognising the amazing charity's work. Please see our Facebook page for the link to the YoungMinds page.

Keep an eye on the weather if you are planning to head out this weekend. The Met Office has issued amber weather warnings for Storm Amy, the first named storm of the season which will hit the UK on Friday and Saturday. Amy will move to the northwest of the United Kingdom bringing gusts up to 95mph. Gales are expected widely with heavy rain. Please take care everyone!

Whatever the weather, have a wonderful weekend. Take time to rest and recharge ready for the new week ahead.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Tomkow























This week's 100% Attendance Hero is: Theo H

Attendance

This week's class attendance is:

Reception – 92%

Year 1 – 100%

Year 2 - 99.3%

Year 3 - 94.4%

Year 4 – 92.3%

Year 5 – 91.4%

Year 6 - 95.7%

Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners

This week's certificates were for:

'Care about other people's feelings'

The winners are:

Nursery - River H

Reception - Francesca H

Year 1 – Ivy F

Year 2 – Annabella M

Year 3 – Stacey C

Year 4 - Megan M

Year 5 - Riley F

Year 6 – Special A

Well done for making our school a better place!



Timetable Rockstars/Numbots

This week's stars are:

Reception	Coming soon!
Year 1	Ellie S
Year 2	Jaxson C
Year 3	Alinani G
Year 4	Sennen M
Year 5	Theo H
Year 6	Patrick G



Class Dojos

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Wynter H
Reception	Negan D
Year 1	Sebastian M
Year 2	Ava M
Year 3	Jack O
Year 4	Jolya J
Year 5	Bella T
Year 6	Aly A



WINGS Award

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Noah C
Reception	Logan B
Year 1	Sadie Mc
Year 2	Harrison B
Year 3	Angel Y
Year 4	Lucas R C
Year 5	Finley B
Year 6	Alfie B



Spelling Shed Award

This week's stars are:

Year 1	Coming soon!
Year 2	George M-W
Year 3	Bobby Mc
Year 4	King A
Year 5	Wilson A
Year 6	Abigail W-J



Happy Lunchtime Award

This week's winners are:

Logan S	Sadie Mc
Alfie-George J	Joshua O
Callum Y	Violet R

Suggestion Box

If there's anything you'd like us to know, or you have any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know in the box below.